

Lethbridge BMX Association
April 16th 2015
Meeting #5
LCI
7:09pm meeting called to Order by John L

Attendance: John L, Janine D, Deb W, Darren W, Kyle V, Cory D, Brock Y, Sherri S, Rob K, Josh D, Kiana V, Ryley L

Additions and Deletions: Lethbridge Sports Council, Dirt, Equipment Swap, Garbage Can

Approval of Agenda: John made a motion to approve the agenda Deb approved and Sherry seconded – all in favor.

Treasurers Report: The Treasurers report was presented and information can be found in the Secretary's binder. Approval of Treasurers Report made by Kyle and Seconded by Sherry. All in favor.

Old Business:

PROVINCIAL – We have one happening in July

MEGA 50/50 – Tickets are ready – they can be signed out and we can start selling them.

FENCE REPAIR AND ADDITION OF GATE AT NORTH EAST CORNER – The fence has been cut and the gate has been installed – we just need hinges for it

JERSEYS' JACKETS – Troy M is interested in being in on sponsoring Jersey's and Jackets. Darren will talk with Troy about logo. Will also talk with Mike S in regards to his logo on the Jersey's and Jackets as well.

New Business:

FACEBOOK ADVERTISING – Cost to advertise on facebook – approx.. \$40 a week. An advertisement for BMX would then show up on other peoples feed and we may gain more memberships for the club. All in favor of trying facebook advertising.

TRACK PREPARATION AND CHANGES – Dirt is now dropped off at the track thanks to Lafarge. Mike Herdy will be coming to assist with changing up some areas of the track. Discussion occurred about ideas of areas we would like to change on the track.

NEW WATERING SYSTEM – We now have a watering system for the track – it will be a high volume pressure pump. John has been setting this up and needs a few more pieces to complete the set up. Discussion regarding safety of the water so that no one can access the water without permission.

Additions –

LETHBRIDGE SPORTS CONCIL – We need to renew again for this year. A motion was made to renew/pay for our Lethbridge Sports Council membership. Sherry seconded – all were in favor.

DIRT – Lafarge would like a few pictures and a little bit of a write up about Lethbridge BMX to put in their monthly newsletter to show their support/donation to our club. Darren will take care of this and get the info to Sherry S.

EQUIPMENT SWAP – Suggestion to hold an equipment swap at the track. All in favor. Decided to hold it on May 31st. Will advertise the event. ‘Sellers’ will be responsible for their own ‘for sale’ items and their own money.

GARBAGE CAN – Would like to move the bin that we currently have closer to the ball diamond so that we are not constantly dealing with the bin being over full and stinky. We would like a smaller bin that is only accessible by our club. Kyle is going to make these arrangements through the city. We could have bigger bins dropped off for special events like a provincial.

Meeting adjourned by John L at 7:58pm

Next meeting will be May 5th 2015 at the BMX track